Lake Park Booster Meeting 
December 14,2020
Call to order 7:10pm
Voted and approved minutes from November
Attendance:
Kathy Pittman (President – voting member)
Fran Mazeska (Treasurer –voting member)
Jodie Colucci (Marketing – voting member)
Michelle Ryan (Fundraising – voting member)
Andria Mazzuchi (Outdoor East Concession – non-voting member)
Cheryl Terry (Sponsorship – voting member) 

Absent:  
Gina Kubica (Spirit wear – non- voting member)
Sheri Degen (Secretary – voting member)
Denise Miranda (Spirit wear – voting member)
Keri DeWaele – School Board Rep.
Virginia Ciaccio (School Store – voting member) 
Pete Schauer – Athletic Director

Treasurer report – reviewed budget. Fran will send check to LP Athletic Department for $480.00 for Track & Field online coach clinic.  Kathy mentioned that we are still trying to get the new Booster credit card set up with approved signers.  Kathy hopes to have resolution soon.
Athletic Director Report – Board reviewed the AD report that covered potential start dates of spring/summer sports. Request for reimbursement of T&F coaches’ online clinic (which was approved but the board- $480.00).  Pete also helped get the word out for the online spirit wear store.
VP Report – No report – need to fill the position.  
Fundraising - – Michelle Ryan will try to set up a dine out events for the beginning of the year. Need to advertise Amazon Smile more.   Possibly looking into a fundraiser with a local business, such as Red Ribbon or All Things Whoof around Valentine’s Day.
Membership / Scholarship –   Nothing to report currently but need to find someone to take over position.
Concession Report – Andria was voted in to become a voting member to oversee Concessions.  Reviewed the damage that was caused during the break in at outdoor east concessions. Andria is working with LP to determine how much will be reimbursed.  Pepsi will also replace the large unit at outdoor East as well.
Spirit Wear Report – Reviewed the information that Gina sent in regarding the online store that was set up with SP Marketing. We are using SP Marketing’s e-commerce platform Shopify which will cost us $29/per month. SP Marketing is making money based on how many items are sold.  SP is also adding some of our current items to the website to sell and will not take any commissions. Payments will also take place via PayPal.  We also sold about $ 645.00 through the school store with minimal advertising. 
Marketing Report – Jodie will help spread the word for the online link to spirit wear store. Jodie still needs the credit card to pay for the LP website.
Sponsorship Report – Jodie and Cheryl are working together to bring Cheryl up to speed about the position.  There are several sponsors that we need to renew but due to COVID-19 is putting that on hold for right now.  Also need to ID new sponsors as well.
Meeting Adjourned -  7:45 


